DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, ST. LOUIS DISTRICT
1222 SPRUCE STREET
ST. LOUIS, MISSOURI 63103-2833

September 1, 2020

Programs and Project Management Division
Project Management Branch

Mr. Gregory Rose

City of University City

City Manager

6801 Delmar Boulevard
University City, MO 63130

Dear Mr. Rose:

This letter is in reference to the River Des Peres (RdP), University City Branch
General Reevaluation Report (GRR) schedule. The Water Resources Reform and
Development Act (WRRDA) of 2014, Section 1002 allows for greater transparency in
the notification and reporting of study milestones. As required by Section 1002, the
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers District Engineer shall provide the non-federal sponsor
with notification of the study milestone schedule.

This certified letter provides the current study schedule for the following three (3) key
milestones associated with the RdP GRR.

Release of the Draft Report June 2021
District Submittal of the Final Report September 2022
Signed Chief's Report April 2023

Up-to-date study schedules will be posted and available to the public on the St.
Louis District website. All schedules and missed deadlines will also be submitted in an
annual report to Congress.




If you have any questions concerning this correspondence or would like to discuss
further, please contact Ms. Susan Wilson, P.E., Deputy District Engineer for Programs
and Project Management at (314) 331-8012.

Sincerely,

U ﬁ@%
Kevin R. Golingiforst

Colonel, U.S. Army
District Commander

cc:

Mr. Sinan Alpaslan, University City - Director of Public Works
Mr. Jim Cole, MVD Upper District Support Team

Mr. Sharon Sartor, HQUSACE Regional Integration Team




